
 

 

 

 

New Brooking Channel Bridge Project  

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
MAY 2024 

 

Upcoming demolition of Brooking Channel Bridge 
 
Work is underway to construct a new two-lane bridge including a pedestrian pathway, over Brooking Channel.  

From Monday 10 to Thursday 13 June, the existing Brooking Channel Bridge will be demolished to enable the 
construction of the new bridge. This work will take place between 6am and 8pm, using specialised equipment. 
Nearby residents and businesses may experience some noise during this time.  

A viewing area will be set up for the community to safely watch the demolition take place.   

Major construction works on the new bridge, including installation of piles to support the superstructure, will begin 
in late June following completion of the demolition.  

Maintaining access for road users and pedestrians 
A temporary crossing has been built alongside the bridge. The temporary crossing is dual-lane and sealed to ensure 
safe access over Brooking Channel for vehicle and pedestrians, including heavy vehicles. The temporary crossing 
has been constructed at a height and strength that will reduce the risk of closure in the event of unseasonable rain 
and flooding. 

The temporary crossing will be open 24 hours a day and remain in place until the bridge opens to traffic in late 
2024. Traffic management will be in place throughout this time. Please drive carefully. 



 

 

Further information 
For more information about the project call 138 138, email enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au or visit 
mainroads.wa.gov.au/new-brooking-channel-bridge.  
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